

Box 21 Critz, Virginia 24082 Phone (703) 694~7181

September 13, 1984

Ms. Donna Porterfield Roadside Theater Box 743 Whitesburg, Kentucky 41858

Dear Donna,

Thank you so much for bringing the superb performance of <u>South</u> of the <u>Mountain</u> to the Homestead last Friday. If we could continue to bring groups of your caliber each week, we could reasonably expect to have standing room only at every performance. Dozens of people have stopped the Homestead staff on the street corners to say how much they enjoyed the play. Both the quality of the performance and the enthusiasm of the reception are precisely the stuff that fantasies are made of.

Since so many people came to the play, we could not have the reception that we had planned. There simply wasn't enough food. The cast party at the house, though, was delightful.

Please tell Ron, Tom, and Nancy how much we enjoyed all of you both professionally and personally. We look forward to having Roadside back to the Homestead in the near future.

Sincerely,

David D. Britt Executive Director

DDB:ck

cc: Virginia Commission for the Arts